

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

April 28, 2016

Philip Varchenko 1627 Marshall Ave St Paul MN 55104

VIA EMAIL: philipav@mindspring.com

Re: Appeal for Property at <u>1627 Marshall Avenue</u>

Dear Mr. Varchenko:

This is to confirm that on April 26, 2016, at the Legislative Hearing, Nhia Vang, Deputy Legislative Hearing Officer recommended continuing the above-referenced to **Tuesday, May 3, 2016 at 11:00 a.m. in Room 330 City Hall/Courthouse**. Ms. Seeley asked that Ms. Martin reinspect the property to take better photos of the roof and its condition as well as other items in the Correction Notice. At the May 3rd hearing, Ms. Vang will make a recommendation based on the photos and if there are any hazardous issues.

Any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8585.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

Cc: Lisa Martin